
President's Corner 

In the mid-seventies to mid-eighties, 

neuropsychology was a developing toddler. NAN 

was formed in 1975 and the early 

neuropsychologists of that time spent much 

energy in developing this new field. They also 

anticipated that there would be a need for 

credentialing standards to determine a practitioner’s competency in 

assessing cognitions and brain behavior. The prominent 

neuropsychologists, Dr. Lawrence Hartlage, Charles Golden, Robert 

Woody, Francis Fishburne, Theodore Blau, Jerome Sattler, Zygmunt 

Piotrowski, and others responded to this need for credentialing and 

formed the American Board of Professional Neuropsychology. 

Initially known as ABPN, it was incorporated in the State of Vermont 

in 1982. For the past 40 years, it has been an organization 

composed of neuropsychologists credentialing practitioners in 

neuropsychology, serving its membership, and promoting the field. 

 

Since ABN’s beginnings, there have previously been nineteen 

presidents and numerous members who dedicated their time to the 

service of ABN’s members. Their voluntary service to ABN has been 

admirable. They made ABN a solid and stable organization with a 

voice in the neuropsychology field, seeking to advance the 

profession of the neuropsychologist. They were ordinary members 

committed to serving ABN’s members. It is because of their self-

sacrificing loyalty, we should be incredibly grateful for all those 

board members, secretaries, treasurers, directors, chairs, 

committee members, examiners, presidents, and all those 

members who committed their time, effort, and expertise in service 

to our organization.  

This year we celebrate our 40th anniversary, and ABN continues to 

move forward in our field. We have maintained a steady flow of 

candidates seeking board certification. We are also in the process 

of working on our renewal application for CRSSPP recognition that 

is due in May of 2023. In September of this year ABN and AABN is 

sending delegates to the Minnesota 2022 Conference to Update 

Specialty Education and Training Guidelines in Clinical 

Neuropsychology, and we are also part of the Steering Committee 

for this conference. ACPN is a focus and energy for the board,  
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Election Results and New Positions 

Welcome! 

President Elect 

Krista Freece 

I earned my Ph.D. from Fielding Graduate University, with a 

concentration in neuropsychology.  My clinical training included 

completing an APA-approved internship at Kaiser Permanente in San 

Diego and postdoctoral work in Michigan.  My postdoctoral work 

emphasized neuropsychological evaluation and rehabilitation of 

traumatic brain injury in children, adolescents, and adults.  I earned 

board certification in neuropsychology in 2015, then returned to 

Kaiser Permanente in San Diego in 2016.  My clinical work focuses 

on neuropsychological assessment, but has expanded to include the 

assessment of neurodevelopmental and a variety of neurocognitive 

disorders.  My clinical training in psychotherapy includes experience 

providing Prolonged Exposure and Cognitive Processing Therapy for treatment of 

Posttraumatic Stress Disorder.  My professional service includes work with the APA 

Commission on Accreditation as a Site Visit Chair.  I also assisted ABN in the 

development of the new multiple-choice exam and work sample rubric, as well as 

leadership in the transition to the virtual multiple choice and oral exam  

 

President’s Corner continued 

 

A great deal of work has been accomplished over the 40 years, and yet, there is still more 

to accomplish. The terms of board members, secretaries, treasurers, directors, chairs, 

committee members, examiners, and presidents may end, but the work does not. For 40 

years we have continued this commitment that the membership needs to be of service to 

its members. That holding an ABN certificate not only signifies competency in our field 

but also an expected responsibility to those who hold that same certificate with you. In 

two years, my presidency will end, and Dr. Krista Freece will move into the position; the 

line continues as it has for 40 years. I ask that you get in the line of service to your 

organization. If you have any questions regarding how you can be of service to ABN, you 

can contact: Dr. Thomas Bristow, tombristow@abnbod.org; Dr. Paula Cooper, 

paulacooper@abnbod.org: Dr. Krista Freece, kristafreece@abnbod.org; or Dr. Nathan 

Glassman (Director of ACPN), nateglassman@abnbod.org.  We look forward to hearing 

from you.  
 

With Sincerest Regards, 

Tom   

mailto:tombristow@abnbod.org
mailto:paulacooper@abnbod.org
mailto:kristafreece@abnbod.org
mailto:nateglassman@abnbod.org
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Member-at-Large 

Kathy Baum 

I have been working in the field of neuropsychology for a number 

of years in a variety of settings including inpatient and outpatient 

acute and subacute hospital and rehabilitation settings, nursing 

homes, outpatient services and private practice.  I am now 

serving as the Clinical Director of Comprehensive MedPsych 

Systems.  CMPS has more than 165 (and still growing) 

therapists, psychiatrists and neuropsychologists with offices 

located throughout Florida and Alabama. CMPS also has an 

AABN Postdoctoral Neuropsychology Residency Training Program.  The rewarding 

responsibilities include case consultation, supervision, addressing ethical, administrative, 

billing/coding training, business management issues as well as educational and 

mentoring to early career neuropsychologists.  In addition to board certification, I am also 

an FAA HIMS certified neuropsychologist.  I believe I can bring the leadership, experience, 

expertise, teamwork and support to serve as a liaison to the ABN/ABCN general 

membership while helping with overall organizational goals.   

 

Carlton Gass 

Dr. Gass earned his bachelor’s degree at Vanderbilt University 

(1977), a M.A. in Education at Princeton Theological Seminary 

(1979), and a Ph.D. in Clinical Psychology at the University of 

Louisville (1985). He completed a neuropsychology internship at 

the Miami VA Medical Center (1984) and a traineeship in the 

Department of Neurology at the University of Miami School of 

Medicine (1985). He served as the Director of the 

Neuropsychology Division at the Miami VA for 27 years and 

supervised over 200 doctoral students, designed numerous 

assessment software programs, and completed many research projects and publications 

in the areas of neuropsychological and personality assessment. Dr. Gass continues 

editorial work with several journals and as an ad-hoc reviewer for numerous journals 

including The Clinical Neuropsychologist and Applied Neuropsychology: Adult. In addition 

to his board certification with ABN, he is a Fellow of the National Academy of 

Neuropsychology, received board certification by the American Board of Clinical 

Psychology (ABPP-CP), and was a charter diplomate for the American Board of 

Assessment Psychology.  

administration.  I currently serve as the ABN Exam Chair.  I'd like to express my gratitude 

for being nominated by the Board of Directors and the ABN membership body.  I 

enthusiastically accept this nomination as a pathway to continue my service to ABN. 
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Member-at-Large  

Jeremy Hertza 

I want to express my interest in the ABN/ACPN Member at Large 

position on the Board of Directors. I feel my experiences would help 

serve ABN/ACPN. Briefly, I served as Chairman of Distance Learning 

for NAN for over 5 years, designing the program from the ground up, 

and served on the ethics committee for three years, ultimately 

resulting in becoming a NAN fellow. Because of this, I have 

relationships with speakers all over the country that can be used to help ABN 

constituents.  In addition, I have been President of the Brain Injury Association of South 

Carolina where it was my responsibility to manage the financial health of 

the nonprofit while ensuring we met the needs of our mission, while growing the 

organization, and better delivering our promise to the brain injury population. In terms of 

clinical experience, my career has moved me in private practice, academia, and hospital 

service lines which has helped me understand the needs of a large base of 

neuropsychologists. In fact, currently, I am an Associate Professor of Neurology and 

Psychiatry at Augusta University in Georgia, and run a multistate inpatient/outpatient 

psych company, so I understand the needs of neuropsychologists who are state/hospital 

employed and those in private practice. My hope is my experience and dedication to our 

field can be best served in helping to lead ABN/ACPN to fill the need of 

neuropsychologists, by helping to educate, unify, represent, and train.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEW AABN CHAIR! 

Scott Mathias 

In November 2021 Scott Mathias assumed the role of Chairperson for the Academy of the 

American Board of Professional Neuropsychology.  He is currently the Chief Psychologist at 

a state women’s prison in central Pennsylvania supervising 14 psychology staff.  Prior to 

this position he trained in pediatric and adult neuropsychology, rehabilitation psychology 

and behavior medicine and worked in a variety of settings, including acute care and 

rehabilitation hospitals, skilled nursing facilities, state and private psychiatric hospitals, 

and private practice settings.  He is board certified in Clinical Psychology (ABPP) and 

Clinical Neuropsychology (ABN) as well as being certified in Reality Therapy.  In his new 

role as the AABN Chair he has been contacting site training directors to introduce himself, 

to discuss ways that AABN has bolstered their post-doctoral training program, and ways 

which AABN might be able to better support the individual sites within the consortium.    

 

 

.  
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEW MULTIPLIE CHOICE EXAM COORDINATOR 

 

Eric Freitag has been boarded with ABN since 2012. He operates a private practice in 

Walnut Creek, CA, is the co-director for the UCSF-Benioff Children's Hospital Oakland 

Sports Concussion Clinic, and is an adjunct professor at The Wright Institute. In his free 

time, Eric enjoys backpacking with his two teenage boys and golfing. Please email Eric 

at drfreitag@mtdiablomemorycenter.com if you have any questions about the written 

exam process.  

 

 

A WARM THANK YOU TO OUR OUTGOING BOARD MEMBERS! 
 

Renee Low, PhD 

Dr. Renee Low led ABN with professionalism and poise. Dr. Low worked 

enormous hours on the previous application for CRSSPP recognition. 

Simultaneously, she worked with the testing committee in the 

standardization and production of our new written exam as well as 

transitioning our written exam to an electronic platform during the 

COVID-19 pandemic. Renee was able to accomplish all these tasks, all 

the while assisting with the day to day needs of the organization and 

welcoming a newborn baby girl into the home. I cannot believe that six 

years has come and gone so quickly.  The ABN Board wishes Dr. Low 

the best in her future endeavors, and we cannot wait to see what lies 

ahead.  

 

Cynthia Bailey, PhD 

Dr. Cynthia Bailey works with so many teams that I cannot fathom to 

see her leave and fortunately she has agreed to continue with several 

roles. Cynthia is the Ethics Committee Coordinator as well as the 

Newsletter Publisher/Editor. She is a mentor as well as an oral 

examiner (She and Dr. Kanter volunteered their time and patience to 

troubleshoot the online orals program). She continually volunteers to 

assist the ABN BOD with the NAN booth(s) (when the conferences 

were live). Dr. Bailey, the ABN Board thanks you for your time and 

dedication. 

 

 

mailto:drfreitag@mtdiablomemorycenter.com
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American Board of Professional Neuropsychology (ABN) 

Awards for 2021 
 

Distinguished Neuropsychologist Lifetime Achievement Award (Research, 

Leadership, Training and Practice) 

 
James A. Moses, PhD, ABPP (CN), ABN 

 Dr. James Moses has worked for more than 46 years which reflects a stellar example of a 

high level of scientific contributions and active practice ,in keeping with the Boulder Model 

introduced at his 1974 doctoral alma mater.  Impressively, he added the role of teacher 

and mentor for many of our well known neuropsychologists while adding many credit s to 

public service.  One would be hard pressed to find a more personable, modest, kind and 

generous professional.  

  

Dr. Moses is double boarded in neuropsychology, and is also boarded in Clinical 

Psychology.  He is perhaps best known to many for his work at the Palo Alto V.A. in 

California, where he has worked since the mid 1970s as Staff and Diagnostic 

Neuropsychologist, Coordinator of the Psychological Assessment Unit and as Research 

Neuropsychologist.  He has served as Professor at Stanford University School of Medicine 

and as Professor of Clinical Psychology at Palo Alto University.  He has served as a 

research consultant in the U.S., China, India and South Africa, while working with multiple 

California state agencies.  Dr. Moses’ published credits include:  127 articles, 28 book 

chapters, 42 abstracts and about 205 book reviews and replies.  In recent years, he 

devotes his research talents to his students and their post doc work.  

  

We congratulate Dr. Moses and look forward to his contributions and adventures in the 

years to come. 

  

 

Distinguished Service to Neuropsychology Awards (Leadership, Training, Practice 

Innovations and International Relations) 

  

Darlyne Nemeth, PhD, M.P., M.P.A. P. 

Dr. Nemeth has been a pioneer in the area of Clinical Neuropsychology for over 30 years 

and was the first in Louisiana to establish a private practice Neuropsychology Laboratory 

in 1977.  She also established the first Neuropsychology Laboratory at the Louisiana State 

University Student Mental Health Service in Baton Rouge.  After serving as Vice-Chair of 

the Louisiana State Board of Examiners of Psychologists (LSBEP), Dr. Nemeth was 

instrumental in the movement to have Clinical Neuropsychology recognized as a specialty 

area in the State of Louisiana. 
 

Dr. Nemeth was affiliated with the Department of Psychology at Southeastern Louisiana 



Volume 27:1 Page 7 

 University (SLU), where she taught Cognitive Neuroscience and Functional Neuroanatomy 

(Spring 1999).  Dr. Nemeth taught Introduction to Psychology at Our Lady of the Lake 

College (Fall 2007 – Spring 2009).  She served as the Director of Neuropsychology at 

Sage Neurorehabilitation Hospital Outpatient Services for 5 years. 
 

Dr. Nemeth is currently serving as Co-Secretary General for the World Council for 

Psychotherapy (WCP) and has been a WCP/DPI/NGO Delegate to the United Nations.  Dr. 

Nemeth has been nationally and internationally recognized for her Hurricane Anniversary 

Wellness Workshops, which, in cooperation with many government, religious, and 

professional organizations, were offered to the victims/survivors of Hurricanes Katrina 

and Rita in the Summer 2006 and was offered in August, 2015 for the 10th Anniversary 

of Hurricane Katrina. 
 

Dr. Nemeth recently hosted an International meeting in Moscow that described the 

contributions of Luria and Reitan to child Neuropsychology.  
 

We congratulate Dr. Nemeth for all her accomplishments in the field of neuropsychology. 

  

Patricia Pimental, PsyD, ABN 

Dr. Pimental is President and CEO of Neurobehavioral Medicine Consultants, Ltd. She is 

currently Adjunct Associate Professor at Midwestern University, College of Health 

Sciences, Department of Behavioral Medicine. She was previously the Director of the 

Neurobehavioral Medicine Program at Glen Oaks Hospital and Director of Psychological 

and Neuropsychological Services in the Department of Physical Medicine and 

Rehabilitation at the University of Illinois College of Medicine at Chicago. She is senior 

author of the textbook Neuropsychological Aspects of Right Brain Injury and the book-test 

instrument combination, "The Mini-Inventory of Right Brain Injury (MIRBI) and the MIRBI-2 

(2000)." She is also published in national and international journals. 

Dr. Pimental is a Past President of the Illinois Psychological Association and has served on 

several committees of the American Psychological Association. She is the 1993 recipient 

of the "Outstanding Paper of the Year" award from the American Journal of Pain 

Management. She is board certified by the American Board of Professional 

Neuropsychology (ABN) and a board examiner for the ABN as well as being elected to 

numerous board offices including President. She is now a Past-President of the American 

Board of Professional Neuropsychology (ABN). 

Dr. Pimental is a Fellow of the National Academy of Neuropsychology, the Illinois 

Psychological Association and the American College of Professional Neuropsychology. Dr. 

Pimental has done pro bono work with the American Red Cross and has served as a 

volunteer member of the disaster mental health services program. 

We congratulate Dr. Pimental for her dedication and service to ABN. 
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Robert A. Leark, PhD, ABPdN 

Dr. Leark received his doctoral degree in clinical psychology from United States 

International University (San Diego, now Alliant International University) in 1982. He then 

completed a post-doctoral fellowship in clinical neuropsychology at the University of 

Nebraska, College of Medicine. 

He has maintained research in clinical care of individuals with neurofibromatosis, type 1 

(NF1); specifically investing the relationship of attention and concentrations deficits in 

NF1. He has published research towards the use of ADHD medications within NF1, 

pediatrics through adults.  

In addition, he has published on test and scale development, he is developing and co-

authoring the Pediatric Performance Validity Test Suite (PdPVTS), an instrument designed 

to measure effort within pediatric psychological & neuropsychological testing. 

He is Professor (Emeritus) of Forensic Psychology at Alliant International University, San 

Diego.  

We congratulate Dr. Leark for his dedication and service to the field of Pediatric 

Neuropsychology. 

Barry M. Crown, PhD, ABN 

Dr. Barry Crown is past president of the American Board of Professional Neuropsychology. 

During his presidential term, the American College of Professional Neuropsychology 

(ACPN) held an annual multi day CE conference. 

Dr. Crown has served previous academic appointments with Boston University, University 

of Illinois School of Medicine, University of Miami School of Medicine, Florida International 

University, Florida State University College of Medicine. He has worked as the Research 

Coordinator for the Governor’s Office, State of Florida; Clinical Director NIMH National 

Drug Abuse Training Center; Associate Director, National Council on Drug Abuse; Co-

Director, Child Abuse Project, University of Miami School of Medicine; Scientific Advisor to 

the Director, National Institutes of Health (Additions), just to name a few. He is the current 

Dean, Continuing Medical Education, Clinical Education Coordinator and Director, 

Continuing Psychological Education, Baptist Health, Miami, Florida. 

Dr. Crown presented the first studies of the use of brain SPECT to detect malingering. He 

is currently researching the use of Omni DTI and resting fMRI to look at the 

neuropsychology of violence and risk taking. 

We congratulate Dr. Crown for his service to ABN and his accomplishments and 

dedication to the field of neuropsychology.  
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Distinguished Service to Neuropsychology Awards (Leadership, Training, Practice 

Innovations and International Relations) 
 

Pauline Prince, PhD, ABN 

Dr. Pauline Prince is neuropsychologist at Mississippi State University, College of Veterinary 

Medicine. She currently provides therapeutic counseling services to students who have 

been diagnosed with anxiety and depression. She has also served on trauma teams and 

participated in crisis response after student death from suicide, vehicle accidents, and 

other forms of trauma.  
 

Dr. Prince became the mentor coordinator since January 2016. She continually agrees to 

tasks sprung upon her by the board and has always brought represented the board with 

pride and dignity. 
 

We congratulate Dr. Prince for her dedication and service to ABN. 
 

Paula Cooper, PhD, ABN 

Dr. Cooper earned diplomat status in 2011. Following orientation, she quickly became 

active as a work sample reviewer followed by work sample coordinator. She was elected 

Member at Large in 2012 and retained that status through 2017. During that time frame, 

Dr. Cooper assisted with the early creation of our Academy of the American Board of 

Professional Neuropsychology (AABN). She was elected as President Elect in 2017 and has 

recently transitioned to Past President. During her presidency with ABN, she led the 

organization with professionalism and respect. She worked with other organizations to 

present information related to the COVID-19 pandemic and initiated calls to all active ABN 

diplomats to check on their well-being during this uncertain time. She worked with board 

members to implement the online virtual examinations, and continues to work with our 

college, American College of Professional Neuropsychology (ACPN) to gain visibility and 

presence within national, international, and intra organizational meetings. 
 

We congratulate Dr. Cooper for her dedication and service to ABN. 

 

Ryan Ernst, PhD, ABN 

Dr .Ernst is a clinical psychologist with specialization in neuropsychology and 

psychopharmacology.  In 2002 he earned a Doctorate in Clinical Psychology from Nova 

Southern University in Fort Lauderdale, Florida and then a Master’s Degree in 

Psychopharmacology from Alliant University in San Diego, California, in 2019.  He 

completed internship and neuropsychology residency at Nebraska Comprehensive Health 

Care, a multi-disciplinary private health system.  This year he became the first psychologist 

in Iowa to be licensed to practice psychiatric medicine.  At present, he serves several 

clinical roles at Clarinda Regional Health Center, a critical access hospital in rural SW 

Iowa.  
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Dr. Ernst is currently the treasurer for ABN.  He also has served on the exam committee 

that was assembled to construct a new written exam for ABN applicants and he is an 

essential member addressing the new goals and direction of ABN.  

We congratulate Dr. Ernst for his dedication and service to ABN. 

Adam McDermott, PhD, ABN 

For the past 10 years Dr. McDermott has been the director of the neuropsychology 

department where he primarily performs clinical evaluations. He received his doctoral 

degree from the Georgia School of Professional Psychology at Argosy University and 

completed my internship at the Miami VA Medical Center. He then finished a formal two-

year fellowship in neuropsychology within the neurology department of the University of 

Virginia. These experiences and more have made me passionate about all facets 

of neuropsychology and I am enthusiastic about making contributions whenever 

possible.   

He is currently a MAL for ABN and has served as the Oral Examiner Chair. 

We congratulate Dr. McDermott for his dedication and service to ABN. 

 

 Distinguished Post-Doctoral Fellow Award 

Nicole Mathy PsyD 

Dr. Mathy is a 2nd year Postdoctoral Fellow at Glassman Neuropsychology Associates in 

Milwaukee. She is a graduate of Wisconsin School of Professional Psychology 2020. She 

completed psychologist licensure requirements by the end of her first year of fellowship. 

She has training in Lifespan Development and also has clinical and forensic training, 

including in corrections and military intelligence. 

 She works with the supervising neuropsychologist to conceptualize her cases and use a 

hypothesis testing approach to assessment. She is efficient in her testing and data 

analysis and uses supervision well. She is also an excellent team player and assists with 

supervision of practicum students. She has gone above and beyond her job criteria. 

 We congratulate Dr. Mathy for her dedication and hard work as she continues in her 

second year of residency. 
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 Our Professional and Organizational Committee spearheaded by Dr. Pat Pimental will 

host the 4th annual Mentoring Place event…virtually in January. The Mentoring Place 

offers students, trainees, and early career individuals an opportunity to connect with a 

diplomate to facilitate mentoring to achieve professional goals and encourage board 

certification with ABN. Please keep this program in mind for any individuals that might 

benefit for NAN 2022. 

 As you may recall from our previous newsletter, the Cultural Neuropsychology Council 

(CNC) was recently established. We currently have one ABN representative, Dr. Wendy 

Marlow.  If you are interested in participating with CNC, please reach out to Dr. Paula 

Cooper at paulacooperphd@gmail.com for further information. 

 We offer a credit to the membership fee ($190) the following year (starting in 2023) to 

any active member who does any of the following: 

 a.. A minimum of two WS in a calendar year. 

 b. Two Oral exam days in a calendar year. 

 c. One Oral exam day and at least one WS in a calendar year. 

To volunteer or to get more info about becoming an examiner, please reach out to Krista 

Freece, Ph.D.about Work Sample training or Peter Stewart, Psy.D.about Orals training. 

 

https://abn-board.com/contact-us/contact-krista-freece-ph-d/
https://abn-board.com/contact-us/contact-krista-freece-ph-d/
https://abn-board.com/contact-us/contact-peter-stewart-psy-d/
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 No Surprises Act brings new billing disclosure 

requirements  
As licensed providers, psychologists must now provide estimated costs of services.  

The No Surprises Act went into effect at the beginning of the year. Psychologists and other 

health care providers are now required by law to give uninsured and self-pay patients a 

good faith estimate of costs for services that they offer, when scheduling care, when the 

patient requests an estimate, and when there are changes in estimated costs. 

 

The No Surprises Act aims to reduce the likelihood that patients may receive a “surprise” 

medical bill by requiring that providers inform patients of an expected charge for a service 

before the service is provided. The government will also soon issue regulations requiring 

psychologists to give good faith estimates to commercial or government insurers, when the 

patient has insurance and plans to use it. 

 

Psychologists and other providers must provide all uninsured and self-pay patients a good 

faith estimate of expected charges that is available in a written document that is clear,  

understandable, and prominently displayed, stated orally when the service is scheduled or 

when the patient asks about costs, and is available in accessible formats and language(s) 

spoken by the patient. The estimate must be provided within specified timeframes. If any 

information provided in the estimate changes, a new good faith estimate must be  

provided.  

 

Psychologists working in group practices or larger organizational settings and facilities will 

likely receive direction from their compliance department or lawyers. Psychologists in inde-

pendent and small practices are encouraged to learn more about how to be compliant 

with the No Surprises Act. For more information on the No Surprises Act as well as tem-

plates for good faith estimates, see the following resources:  

 

American Psychological Association Services: 

· Seven basic steps for starting your good faith estimate compliance 

· FAQs on the No Surprises Act and good faith estimates 

Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services: 

· Ending Surprise Medical Bills 

 

https://www.apaservices.org/practice/legal/managed/good-faith-estimate-compliance
https://www.apaservices.org/practice/legal/managed/faqs-no-surprise-act
https://www.cms.gov/nosurprises


You can access journals through the diplomate 

only area on the website. Due to the ongoing 

impact of the coronavirus pandemic, the printing 

of journals has stopped from the 10th April 2020 

until further notice.  

 

 

Update on Houston Conference 
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The Houston conference 2 working committees had been very busy this last 

quarter.  The planning for the conference has been underway, we are now working 

out details such as alternatives should there be need to not be able to meet face to 

face, such as if we have another COVID out break and so forth. We’ve also been 

planning for how the conference will be run and the steering committees that will be 

involved. We also finalized the criteria for selection of the delegates for the 

conference.  Today we also worked on the responsibilities of various committees 

and groups that are involved so there will be clear guidelines as to what each 

committee will doing.  All of the various documents and procedures that are being 

created will be available for review by the organizations. I don’t know the timing on 

this, but it will happen prior to finalization.   If you would like to be considered as a 

delegate to the conference, they are still accepting self-nominations. The selection 

committee finalize their criteria for accepting delegates and so these procedures 

will be applied to those that have already submitted applications and also to those 

who have yet to submit an application.  What this means is that we are working on 

the details for the conference. 

The major neuropsychological organizations including ABN, have donated money 

and at this point we have nearly half of what we need to do the conference. The 

Finance Committee is working on methods for others to be able to donate to cover 

the costs of this conference.  If you would like to donate to help cover the costs of 

this conference,  the donation will be tax deductible and there will be a letter sent 

out soon to give details of how you can donate.  The Finance Committee is also 

contacting other neuropsychological organizations and test companies to see if they 

would like to cover some of the costs. 
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ABN BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 

PRESIDENT   Thomas Bristow, Psy.D.   11-21 to 11-23 

PRES. ELECT   Krista Freece, Ph.D.             11-21 to 11-23 

PAST PRESIDENT   Paula Cooper, Ph.D.   11-21 to 11-23 

SECRETARY   Roger H. Riss, Psy.D.       01-16 to present 

TREASURER   Ryan Ernst, Psy.D.     11-19 to present 

Member at Large   Carlton Gass, Ph.D.        11-21 to 11-24 

Member at Large   Adam McDermott, Psy.D  10-18  to 11-22 

Member at Large   Jeremy Hertza, Psy.D. .       11-21 to 11-22 

Member at Large      Katherine Baum, Ph.D.   11-21 to 11-24 

PUBLIC MEMBER   Dave Carter, Esquire     11-14 to Present 

EXECUTIVE DIR.   Geoffrey Kanter, Ph.D.    10-13 to Present 

 

 

ABN COMMITTEE CHAIRS, COORDINATORS 

EXAMINATIONS   Krista Freece, Ph.D.   10-20 to preset 

  APPLICATIONS COORD.  Roger H. Riss, Psy.D.  11-12 to present 

  ORAL EXAM COORD.  Peter Stewart, Psy.D.   11-18 to present 

  WORK SAMPLE COORD.   Robert Perna, Ph.D  07-16 to present 

  WRITTEN EXAM COORD.    Eric Freitag, Psy.D.   01-19 to present 

MENTOR COORDINATOR  Pauline Prince, Ph.D  01-16 to present 

MARKETING   Currently unfilled  *TBD 

FINANCE  Ryan Ernst, Psy.D.   11-19 to present 

PRACTICE  Randi Most, Ph.D  01-13 to present 

ACADEMY OF ABN  Scott Mathias, Psy.D.   11-19 to present 

WEBSITE ADMINISTRATOR Mike DeBellis, Ph.D  01-19 to present 

PROF. & ORG. DEV  Patricia Pimental, Psy.D. 10-11 to present 

DIVERSITY  Jaime Wilson, Ph.D.   07-19 to present 

ETHICS  Cynthia Bailey, Ph.D        10-19 to present 

BYLAWS   Roger H. Riss, Psy.D.  07-16 to present 

ACPN  Nathan Glassman, PhD   2015 to present 

CONTINUING EDUCATION  Katherine Baum, Ph.D.   12-21 to present 

AWARDS  A. MacNeil Horton, Ed  xx-xx to present 

POLICY AND PLANNING  Roger H. Riss, Psy.D.  07-16 to present 

ABN REP. TO IOPC  Randi Most, Ph.D  2013 to present 
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